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Minutes of Meeting
February 19, 2020
Chair Paul Thompson opened the meeting at 9:02 a.m. Also attending was Board Member Bill Gianacoples, Board Member Dana Shuttleworth, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.
80 WEST MAIN STREET. – Jim Scanlon requesting the following variances:  1.) Required a minimum of two deep hole observation shall be performed in the presence of the approving authority, provided one deep hole in primary area.  2.) 10’ required setback between SAS and property line, to 6.5’ provided.  3.) 10’ required setback between tanks and cellar wall, to 5’ provided.   4.)  4’ required to estimated seasonal high groundwater, to 3’ provided with pressure dosing system.  5.) System designed with garbage grinder (165 gpd) required, to system designed without garbage grinder (110gpd) provided.  Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to accept the variances as written.   Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
Designate a Board Member to sign the bi-weekly warrant – Bill Gianacoples will be the designated board member since he is in townhall weekly.  
Paul Thompson would like to have the Local Regulations updated & completed by April.
Motion:  By Dana Shuttlemore to have all food establishments have a Serve Safe Certified employee on premises during all hours of operation.  A letter will be sent to all Food Establishments effective by May 1, 2020.  Seconded: By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
Motion:  By Bill Gianacoples to approve the minutes of meeting for November 13, 2019.  Seconded:  By Dana Shuttlemore, unanimous.
Meeting Adjourned:  10:15 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon
_______________________






______________________
Paul Thompson- Chairman






Dana Shuttleworth- Clerk
_____________________
Bill Gianocoples - Member
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